
                       Northwest Ct Sportsman’s Council 
                                  Minutes: March22nd, 2005 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:35 by Council President.  All rise for Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Roll of Clubs, Delegates and Officers: 
 
Woodbury/Southbury, Phil Mauriello:  Foothill’s Sportsmen, Clyde Breakell;  Chase, Bell City, Metacon, Dominic Basile;  
Waterbury F&G, Jerry Ciarcia;  Sharon R&G, Jim Fedorich;  NWCSA, Peter Gray, Jason Marshall;  Harwinton R&G, Mike 
Fusco;  Goshen Sportsmen, Tom Accuosti;  Torrington Gun Club, Gerry Zordan;  CT Classic Bucks, Dean Fraley;  New Preston 
R&G, Craig Nelson;  NVBC, Chris Marino. 
 
All Officers present.   
 
Minutes of 2-22-05 read and approved. 
 
Treasures report was given and approved.   
 
Correspondence 
       Letter from Senator Roraback regarding the reopening of field offices for pistol permit renewals at state police barracks. 
       Letter from R. Crook Ron San Angelo needs money 
 
CAC no meeting in March 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
          The organization needs Insurance. Jason to get info on ins. form N.Y. Organization:(NY Conservation Club) 
           Dean will get information from Carpenters Insurance. 
           
INVESTMENT  
          Jason gave some basic information on a couple of Mutual Funds. The Evergreen Investment and the American Mutual 
Fund 
         It was decided to table this until we could get more information. 
          A Committee was formed consisting of Clyde Breakell, Jason Marshall, and Joe Rinaldi. 
 
Inside Raffle 
       An in-house raffle for the Henry Rifle that did not go at the dinner will be drawn at the Meeting May 22,2005. There will be 
a total of 200 tickets at $10.00 each. 
 
BY-LAWS 
    The club by-laws need to be finished.  When these are completed we can then get our corporation papers finished. 
 
Web Page 
      Chris met with David Coons; it is being updated and the organization has more access to add and subtract items.  
 
Hatchery 
   The electric line has been put on the back burner for now. They want to up date the well field. $16,000 is needed to point up the 
wells. Chris and Jason will check with CAC to see if there is state funding. The wells are now operating at only 25%. 
 
New Business 
     Gerry Zordan discussed the legislative study headed up by Jim Amann; set up to move Natural Resources to the Dept. of 
Agriculture. This would put the state in line with the Federal Gov. and that of 45 other states. This would also make it a more 
hunter friendly organization. 
 
        A motion was made to hire Kathy Frost at $50.00 per month to be the recording secretary until a member of the organization 
will do the job at no charge to the club. 
 
        A nominating committee of Jerry Ciarcia and Mike Fusco was set up and are to report back at the next meeting 
 
Good of the Council: 
Events:  Western CT FNRA June 2nd at the Fireside Inn, Newtown. 
 
Adjourn: 9:45 
 


